
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

23. INNES/RUTLAND INTERSECTION - TRAFFIC SIGNALS  
 
 The Board considered a report on the results of traffic monitoring on local roads in the vicinity of the 

Innes/Rutland intersection and advice that there had been no adverse effects since the installation of 
the traffic signals in 2003. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.  That the information be received. 
 
 2.  That the report be submitted to the Innes Residents’ Association, the East Papanui Residents’ 

Association and the Paparoa School Board of Trustees.  
 
 


